Cordry-Sweetwater Conservancy District
Security Commission Meeting
July 8%, 2025

. Members Present: Brian Clancy, Jim Maulden, Steve Burke, Tom Quill, Carrie Vavul, Matt Murtha,
and Cathie Brown

. Members Present Virtually: None

. Members Absent: None

. Also, Present:

a. Staff: Brittany Bay

b. Freeholders: Nancy Quill, Michael Leavitt, Ted Adolay, Brenda Maulden, Angie
VonHoven, Alison Randolph, Rob Jones. Jenifer, Tom Golias, Jayme Golias and Amy
Sherman

. Welcome: Mr. Clancy called the meeting to order at 6:02 PM.
. Agenda Modifications:
a. Mr. Clancy asked to add line item 10.c Beach Parking and Mrs. Vavul asked to add line

item 10.d. Intoxicated Boating.

MOTION: Mr. Clancy motioned to approve agenda modifications
as requested, seconded by Mrs. Burke. Motion passed 6-0.

. Approval of Minutes:

a. The Commission reviewed the June Commission Meeting Minutes.

MOTION: Mr. Quill motioned to approve June 10", 2025,
Security Commission Minutes, as submitted, seconded by Mrs.
Brown. Motion passed 5-0. Mrs. Vavul abstained.

. Freeholder Concerns:

a. The freeholders in attendance introduced themselves.

b. Rob Jones asked if he could quickly speak. Mr. Jones noted that he has
the property next to the beach, and for the past 5+ years when the
fireworks happen, they always get trash. Mr. Jones noted that he has not
seen trash in the past few years. Mr. Jones wanted to give kudos to
everyone who takes care of this.

¢. Amy Sherman noted by 8 am, the day following the fireworks, she had
already heard from CSLOA President that the beach was clean. Mrs.
Sherman noted that when she arrived at the beach that day there was not
even firework debris, it was spotless.

d. Mr. Maulden noted that he and Brenda went to the beach after the
fireworks to help clean up and they did not find one glass bottle on the
beach.



9, Frecholder Violation Concerns:

a. None

10. Director of Finance & Admin Report:
a. Mrs. Bay reviewed her report.
b. Mrs. Bay noted all of the buoys on both lakes have been numbered. Mr.
Clancy commended everyone involved with this project.
c. Mrs. Bay noted the Cordry Marina is now open.

11. Old Business:

a. Boat Patrol Body Cam Review

1.

Mrs. Brown noted she thinks they work great. Mrs. Brown
noted they are a little awkward. There was discussion over
some beach attendants and boat patrol not wearing body
cameras. Mr. Clancy noted that if a beach attendant is out on
the beach and the attendant has a discussion with a freeholder
that could tum into a verbal dispute, if the camera is not on
them then it serves no purpose. Mrs. Sherman noted that she
has reiterate to all beach attendants that the body cameras are
for their safety. There was discussion on how the cameras clip
on if there is a better way to do that. Mr. Clancy noted that the
audio is what is most important.

b. Buoy Numbers/Tape Review

1.

Mr. Clancy noted that this is almost a completed task. Mr.
Maulden noted he would like to leave this on the agenda until
all buoys are placed.

¢. Budget Review

1.

Mrs. Bay reviewed the preliminary security budget. There was
discussion over the Flock camera subscription increase. Mr.
Maulden noted that at one time Mr. Clancy had noted some
departments could not see the District’s Flock cameras. Mr.
Clancy noted that ISP, IMPD, Brown County all can. Mr.
Clancy noted there is basically an MOU between the agencies
and us and who we are allowing to view the cameras. Mrs. Bay
noted that our subscription is more of an HOA type
subscription.

Mr. Maulden noted that he had some items he wanted to
discuss including in the budget. Mr. Maulden asked if they
could move the budget to last and move some items up. Mr.
Maulden asked to move the Ox Roast up, then the beach shelter
house.

Mrs. Brown asked about the additional rhib boat being added.
Mrs. Brown noted that the pontoon boat needs to come off
Sweetwater. There was discussion over the steering on the
pontoon. Mrs. Brown noted that it was dangerous on busy
water to pull up to another boat with that boat. Mr. Clancy
noted that with budget constraints maybe this was something
that could be brought up in the 2027 budget. There was



discussion over the hole/patch in the rhib boat. Mrs. Bay noted
that she discussed the patch with the Inmar rep and he
suggested deflating the boat and trying to patch it again.

d. New Business - Ox Roast/Fireworks Recap

1.

Mr. Clancy noted that they should jump ahead to 10.a the Ox
Roast and Fireworks Recap. Mr. Maulden noted he wanted to
commend the CSLOA and all of the volunteers. Mr. Maulden
noted that it was nothing personal but when the Ox Roast was
at the Clubhouse it did not involve CSCD employees, and it
didn’t involve the beach. Mr. Maulden noted that they would
like it to be a private beach. Mr. Maulden noted that from what
he had heard there was not enough parking places and that the
beach was overcrowded. Mr. Maulden noted that by inviting
people outside of the community, that is a starting point of
having people try to come to the private beach. Mr. Maulden
noted that he is aware the CSLOA is wanting to make more
money but at what expense. Mr. Maulden noted that once they
added the Ox Roast to the fireworks; it used to be just the
fishing tournament with Randy and then they would go home
and come back at 5 o’clock to watch the fireworks. Mr.
Maulden noted that they used to come to the Ox Roast and that
they used to be at the Clubhouse, they would come for an hour
to eat and look at everything. Mr. Maulden noted now the Ox
Roast is bigger than ever, and better than it used to be but now
they are not leaving they are staying at the beach. Mr. Maulden
noted that the pollinator habitat came into effect, through the
ecology commission, Randy looked at how many cars could
park in the parking area and gave them more room than needed
for the parking, but now it still doesn’t seem enough. Mr.
Maulden noted that he wanted to start the discussion off with
that and gave the floor to Alison Randolph.

Amy Sherman asked to speak. Mrs. Sherman noted she has
always attended the fireworks, and parking has always been an
issue. Mrs. Sherman noted that there has never been enough
parking. Mrs. Sherman noted it has been the biggest complaint
every year and asked everyone to keep that in mind. Mr.
Maulden noted that they were complaining about parking but
have now added that the beach is overcrowded. Mr. Maulden
noted he has spoken with a lot of freeholders, and they do not
come anymore just because it is so crowded. Mrs. Sherman
noted that she could see that but in her opinion most of the
people there were freeholders with their families. Mrs. Sherman
noted that there were outside people in that day but not nearly
as many as freeholders with extended families. Tom Golias
asked Mrs. Sherman how she would know that. Mrs. Sherman
noted that she pretty much knows everyone. Mr. Maulden noted
he disagreed with that. Mrs. Sherman noted that people may not
believe that. Mrs. Brown noted that she knows she knows



everyone. Mrs. Sherman noted that she makes it a point to talk
to everyone on the beach, no matter if it’s the 4™ of July or a
slow day. Mrs. Sherman noted that she has grown up out here
and she knows most of the families and their children, and that
her children were also raised out here. Mrs. Sherman noted that
most of the pop-up tents at the beach were frecholders
introducing her to their families. Mrs. Bay asked Mrs. Sherman
what percentage she would estimate were non-frecholders at
the beach that day. Mrs. Sherman estimated that 20% were
probably outsiders, and of that 20% were families of people
who work out here, or who were connected to the food trucks.
Mr. Maulden noted that he mows a lot of neighborhoods, but he
isn’t invited to their barbeques. Mrs. Sherman noted that maybe
30% of the people were non-freeholders but felt that number
was too high. Mr. Maulden asked how many people were on
the beach. Mrs. Sherman estimated 4,000. Mr. Maulden noted
that 30% would be 1,200 people.

. Alison Randolph asked if she could talk for a minute and
answer some questions. Mrs. Randolph noted firstly she wanted
to discuss the comment about making money and noted that
they did not make any more money at the beach than they did at
the Clubhouse. Mrs. Randolph noted the reason they combined
the events is because of a lack of volunteers and she did not
want to give up both holidays anymore to hold these events 2
different holidays. Mrs. Randolph noted that safety was their
number 1 priority. Mrs. Randolph noted that Mike Leavitt was
there, and the Fire Department did parking for the event, and
she commended all of them. Mrs. Randolph noted all the prep
work that went into having the event. Mrs. Randolph noted that
the beach was not crowded till 3:30 or 4pm during the event
and that is when Mr. Leavitt started the shuttles from the Fire
Station. Mrs. Randolph noted that the shuttle was great, and no
one waited more than 30 minutes. Mrs. Randolph noted after
seeing and hearing comments post the event, not only should
the Fire Department and CSLOA be involved in this event they
needed to get the CSCD involved. Mrs. Randolph noted that
these are the 3 main entities and half of the community
probably doesn’t realize there are 3 separate entities. Mrs.
Randolph noted she wanted the 3 organizations to work
together to make the event safe. Mrs. Randolph noted that she
saw people on Facebook and heard people tonight to refer to
people who come to the fireworks as outsiders and she once
was an outsider and didn’t like that term. Mrs. Randolph noted
that they used to come to their friends’ homes and the beach
before they finally decided to buy here. Mrs. Randolph noted
that allowing others to contribute to the community isn’t a bad
idea, in her opinion they just must control it. Mrs. Randolph
noted that one thing they have done is advertise outside of the
District and they can stop doing that, and that will lessen the



attendance. Mrs. Randolph noted that they are not doing the
balloon next year so that some parking spaces will open. Mrs.
Randolph noted some freeholders had asked if the balloon
would be back this year, which is why they brought it back, it
does not make the CSLOA any money. Mrs. Randolph
discussed the possibility of having people conduct traffic
control at prominent entrances. Mr. Maulden noted that one of
the things that brought this topic up was the beach shelter rental
policy and that went into the Ox Roast. Mr. Maulden noted that
the beach shelter rental was basically turning the beach into a
public beach. Mr. Maulden noted that 2 weekends before the
Ox Roast, they probably had 400 people on the beach and that
event was advertised everywhere. Mr. Maulden noted they
wanted the beach to be private. Mr. Maulden noted that there
are 12 weeks in the summer. Mr. Maulden noted that if the
business owners in the community see what is happening on the
beach and there are only 12 weeks in the summer, they could
have business parties there, realtors can invite their guests
there, so that would mean every Saturday for 12 weeks there
could be 400 people on the beach. Mr. Maulden noted that is
where the conversation started with the beach being turned into
a public beach and that is how the CSLOA and Ox Roast were
brought into this. Mr. Maulden noted now the CSLOA wants
more parking to allow visitors to come in. Mr. Maulden noted
they are trying to make the beach private again. Mr. Randolph
noted she hoped the ideas they discuss today will prevent it
from growing, and in the future, they need to have security and
lifeguards. Mrs. Randolph asked to look at how to raise money
between the 3 organizations. Mrs. Randolph asked how they
could raise money to make it safer and spread the events out
more. Mrs. Randolph noted she did not believe opening the
beach one day for this celebration was a lot to ask. Mr.
Maulden and Mr. Burke noted they disagreed. Mr. Burke noted
the money issue is easy, you don’t open it up to everyone. Mrs.
Randoph noted that on this day she worried how to keep non-
freeholders out for the event. Mr. Burke noted no pass, no
entry. Mr. Leavitt and Mrs. Bay discussed how difficult and
how many people it would require blocking every entry point at
the beach with a person checking passes. Mr. Clancy mentioned
putting up mobile barricades. Brenda Maulden noted that she
spoke with Harrison Lake and the county sets up barricades and
block of the entrances and they only let in residents. Mrs.
Maulden noted that the District is much larger though. Mr.
Burke asked how many entrances to the lakes that there were.
Mrs. Bay noted that there were 3 entrances. Mr. Burke noted
we could put barricades at the entrances. Mr. Leavitt noted that
there are 1,000’s of freeholders and their families coming in.
Mr. Leavitt noted that if they go to gates there would no longer
be school buses, mail carriers, nothing. There was a lot of



discussion. Mrs. Randolph and Mrs. Vonhoven noted that they
are not against making it only for freeholders.

. Mrs. VonHoven noted they are done with the Ox Roast after 65
years; they are tired of people comparing it and they cannot
make it the way it used to be. Mrs. Vonhoven noted they do not
have the volunteer, it doesn’t make the money, they can’t do it.
Mrs. VonHoven noted they are losing money every single
month. Mrs. VonHoven noted that if they can’t have an event to
make the money needed to purchase the fireworks, they can’t
purchase them. Mrs. VonHoven noted that the CSLOA has no
problem not hosting an event on the same day as the fireworks,
but they won’t do another event either. Mrs. VonHoven noted
that they are doing one. Mrs. VonHoven noted that if they don’t
want them to do it with the fireworks, then they don’t put on
the fireworks; and, they will host the event they need to have to
generate the funds needed to run the CSLOA. A Member asked
what the membership numbers were right now. Mrs. VonHoven
answered under 400. Mrs. VonHoven noted in order for the
CSLOA to break even with their monthly expenses they need at
least 550 members to pay a membership fee. Brenda Maulden
noted that is what is sad, there are 1,600 freeholds down here,
and these are multimillion dollar homes. Mrs. Randolph noted
times are changing. Mrs. Maulden noted but this is not their
community, they feel no ties to it, they come here have a good
time and they are gone. Mrs. Maulden noted that CSLOA is not
the only one missing out on volunteers, it is happening across
organizations. Mrs. Maulden noted that, to her, it feels like they
are having these events to cater to those people who are not
contributing, and they may donate, but they are not
contributing.

. Mrs. Randolph asked how they can collect money from
freeholders as a donation. Mrs. Randolph noted she is not
worried about raising money, she wants to know if they have
the support of the Boards to raise money. Mrs. Randolph
reviewed the expenses of the CSLOA monthly. Mrs. Randolph
asked how they go about raising the money. Mr. Maulden noted
that the CSCD gets tax money. Mr. Maulden noted that CSCD
gets money for things like roads, parks and water and the
CSLOA is the fun group. Mr. Maulden noted he did not mean
to be harsh. Mrs. VonHoven noted that the fun group is about
to be not fun. Mr. Maulden noted they can live without the fun
group. Mr. Maulden noted that they only had 400 members
paying then maybe they don’t deserve to have fireworks. Mr.
Burke asked if they could move the fireworks to the CSCD
budget. Mrs. Bay noted that you cannot, the CSCD is a
government entity. Mr. Leavitt noted that the Board cannot
spend money on fireworks, the CSCD budget is for maintaining
the works. Mr. Leavitt noted statutorily they cannot.



6. Jayme Golias noted they have been here 5 years, and what she
is hearing is a lot of people who have been here a long time are
involved, and new people are trying to get involved. Mrs.
Golias noted that it seems like a lot of people don’t know how
and asked how they can educate. Mrs. Bay noted that in the
new homeowner packet available at the office, it explains the
difference in the 3 organizations. Mrs. Randolph mentioned
having a public service announcement with the information.
Mrs. Randolph noted the event was run by less than 30
volunteers. Mrs. Golias noted no one should have to do that can
how can they start now to prepare for that. There was a lot of
discussion. Mrs. Randolph noted it is all through
communication and education. Mrs. VonHoven noted as the
treasurer some changes must be made. Mrs. VonHoven noted
that they are not set on having their festival during the
fireworks, they are not set on having the fireworks, they were
open to any suggestions, and everyone working together to try,
but they need help. Mrs. Randolph asked how, as a community,
they get people to donate to the CSVFD and CSLOA because
this is what they provide for you. Mrs. Randolph noted that
they just must work together to educate everyone and raise
money. Mrs. Randolph noted she did not want to cancel the
fireworks and believed that would be detrimental to the
community. Mrs. Randolph noted it has been a big part of the
community for many years. Mr. Leavitt noted that he has
worked on fireworks day for the last 15 years and parking has
been an issue every single year. Mrs. Vavul noted that to her
the boat trailer parking was a big deal. Mrs. Randolph noted
that they had volunteer help for 5 hours to prevent people from
parking in the boat trailer lot. Mrs. Bay noted that the boat
trailer parking area was much better this year than last year.
Mrs. Bay noted that last summer and this summer the event
happened on nice days, the few years before that it rained so it
brought more people out. Mrs. Randolph noted that she
believed they all needed to work together to figure out
something with parking, security, and lifeguards. Mrs.
Randolph noted they must have funds to keep the Clubhouse
and Library open and fund the fall/winter activities. Mrs.
Randolph noted that if they do a separate fundraiser for the
fireworks in just the community, that will help. Mrs. Randolph
noted that if they wanted to keep it private, they are ok with
that but they must have funds to cover security for at least the
first couple of years until non-freeholders get used to this not
being open to the public anymore after it has been for so long.
Mrs. VonHoven noted that they are not opposed to the
fireworks being private but they want the event to be safe, and
they have to off-set the costs in order to do it. Mrs. Randolph
noted that they pay a deposit of 50% in January for the
fireworks.



7.

10.

Mr. Maulden noted that they were saying that they are not
opposed to not having non-freeholders there, but this
commission and ecology commission are working on and plan
to present to the Board that they want this to be a private beach
again. Mrs. VonHoven noted that they were fine with that and
would stand behind them. Mrs. Randolph noted but only if they
could raise the money. Mr. Maulden noted it doesn’t matter if
they raise the money or not, the other option is they need to
figure out how to raise the money and if they don’t, then they
don’t need the fireworks because the freeholders are not paying
for them. Mrs. Randolph noted she understood but believed
putting the burden of a $12,000 bill on the CSLOA is a lot. Mr.
Maulden noted it has always been on the CSLOA. A member
noted that the CSLOA doesn’t have volunteers. There was a lot
of discussion. Mr. Maulden noted that no one has volunteers
and if they don’t have the volunteers then the community
doesn’t want it. A freecholder noted they believed they wanted
it. Mr. Maulden noted that if the community doesn’t want to
pay for it and do not want to volunteer to work it then they
don’t want it.

Mr. Burke asked what if when freeholders come to the CSCD
to get decals they try selling memberships then. Mrs.
VonHoven noted that they do that and have worked with Mrs.
Bay to come in sell memberships during decal season. Mrs.
Bay suggested sending out an alert to freeholders saying they
need x amount of money by this time to cover and be able to
have the fireworks.

Ted Adolay discussed how the fireworks show used to be done.
Mr. Adolay noted that it used to be mandatory to collect money
for the fireworks, it came as a bill.

Mrs. Randolph noted she didn’t want to take up the whole
evening, this is too much to handle in one night. Mrs. Randolph
noted there was a lot to think about and she would work with
Mrs. Bay on how to figure out how to get the fireworks paid
for. Mrs. Randolph noted that as a Board and as Security they
needed to decide if they still want the fireworks and if they do
the CSLOA will be glad to help gather that money. Mrs.
Randolph noted they had no problem keeping it private
however they will have to spend some money on security and a
lifeguard. Mrs. Randolph noted that she appreciated all the
support. Mr. Clancy noted he wanted to make sure they were
able to come and say everything they wanted too. Mrs.
VonHoven noted that they basically wanted to come to say they
need help. Mr. Clancy noted he commended both of them and
their whole crew. Mr. Clancy noted that his input as a
frecholder is the fireworks need to stay. Mr. Clancy noted he
would love it to be private where it is exclusive. Mrs. Randolph
noted, and their family and friends and Mr. Clancy agreed. Mr.
Clancy noted that they weren’t here last month, but to



piggyback off what Mr. Maulden had said every house sold to
truly just a weekender is one less volunteer and one less person
willing to help in the community. Mr. Maulden noted that he
and Brenda have volunteered for years and the volunteers they
had are getting worn out. Mr. Maulden noted that maybe they
quit one year and say we need more help and more money, but
we are wearing the volunteers we have out.

11. Mrs. Randolph introduced Jennifer and noted she was the
creator of all the CSLOA videos. Jennifer noted they moved
here 3 years ago, and her background is a certified special event
planner; she has done fundraising events and knows security
and safety. There was discussion. Mr. Maulden noted that
Brenda and Carrie are part of the CSLOA group and asked they
report back monthly with any updates.

12. There was discussion over hiring security for the event. Mrs.
Randolph noted she felt it important to hire security and at least
1 lifeguard. Mr. Clancy noted that some people online had
mentioned no police being present in the District this weekend.
Mrs. Bay noted that is false there were deputies here all
weekend and mentioned the number of calls they went on. Mr.
Clancy agreed there were deputies present all weekend both
working for Brown County and working for the CSCD.

e. Budget Review
1. Mr. Burke discussed adding an additional rhib boat. Mr. Clancy
asked if things could still be added to the budget. Mrs. Bay
noted that right now was when they needed to add things, this is
the time. Mr. Clancy noted that he has been an advocate for
getting the boat for almost 2 years and he knows it was taken
out of the budget last year because of the spillway repairs. Mr.
Clancy noted that he believes they can all agree the second rhib
boat on Sweetwater is not a want, it is a need. Mr. Clancy asked
the Board members in attendance of the meeting what their
opinions were of having a second rhib on Sweetwater. Mrs.
Bay noted the steering on the pontoon being an issue and it has
always been an issue. Mrs. Brown noted the steering on the
pontoon is awful. Ted Adolay noted that he agreed with the
need for the secondary rhib boat. Mr. Adolay noted when he
was on security he wanted the boat, but it got taken out of the
budget. Mr. Clancy noted he did not believe they took the rhib
out of the budget and he believed it was taken off by the Board.
Mr. Leavitt noted his concern was about the very short life for
the boat. Mrs. Bay noted that the Inmar rep said the life
expectancy was 10 years. Mrs. Bay noted that she believes the
issue with this boat is that it hit something. Mr. Clancy noted
that the new boat would not be a replacement for the current
boat, it would be in addition to that boat. Mr. Leavitt noted in
his opinion it doesn’t seem like it held up well. Mr. Maulden
noted he believes they hit something an punctured it. There was



discussion on the boat props. Mrs. Bay noted they have
replaced the prop twice this year. Mr. Leavitt noted he had
some concerns about the operations of the boat. There was
discussion over where to dock it. Mr. Maulden noted that the
pontoon would be moved off the lake. Mrs. Bay noted that they
would just have to change the lift. Mrs. Bay discussed the issue
of having the pontoon out, especially on busier weekends. Mr.
Maulden noted that people that we pull over are going to be
mad that they are getting pulled over and then if the pontoon
hits them. Mrs. Brown asked about the budget. Mrs. Bay
discussed how the budget is compiled.

MOTION: Mr. Quill motioned to approve adding $55,000 to line
item 436 of the budget to cover the boat, lights and to modify the
dock, seconded by Mr. Burke. Motion passed unanimously.

f. Speed Humps
1. Mr. Maulden noted last year they approved adding speed
humps and the commission all felt they were needed. Mr.
Maulden noted that in February they turned the speed humps
over to the Roads commission since they do the paving and
have the contacts for the asphalt companies. Mr. Maulden noted
security has asked them to come up with the dimensions needed
but at the last Board meeting roads mentioned they decided that
we no longer need speed humps. Mr. Maulden noted that they
have the option of doing what road suggested or putting speed
humps back under the security commission. Mr. Maulden noted
when they tumed it over to roads that Nick Johann thought
there might be extra money to cover them this year and if there
is Mr. Maulden would like to see them installed this year. Mr.
Maulden noted this could be a test run to see how they do and if
other roads might be interested in them. Mr. Clancy noted he is
all for the speed humps. Mr. Maulden asked if the commission
wanted to consider putting them in their budget. The
commission agreed to add them. Mr. Maulden asked Mrs. Bay
if there was money to add them this year. Mrs. Bay noted that
she would have to look at the approved bid amount and what is
remaining in that line item. Mr. Maulden discussed the pricing
Milestone gave of $1,750 per speed hump with a minimum of
12. Mr. Maulden noted that Smith paving gave a price of $500
per speed hump with a minimum order of 12. Mr. Maulden
noted that there would have to be signage. There was
discussion over the signage and pricing. Mr. Leavitt noted there
needed to be a sign on each side. There was discussion over 12
speed humps and 24 signs. Mr. Burke noted he believed about
$200 bucks per sign would cover them. Mr. Clancy noted the
total for the 24 signs would be $4,800. Mr. Maulden noted for
the people in attendance who may not know they are discussing
adding speed humps to the 15 MPH roads. There was



discussion over the radar sign. Mrs. Bay noted that it was a
subscription the CSCD had previously paid for. Mr. Clancy
asked if Smith Paving would be adding the speed humps to
roads already paved. Mr. Maulden noted that they would be.
Mr. Quill asked where this would go in the budget. Mrs. Bay
noted it would go under line item 360 paving.

MOTION: Mr. Clancy motioned to approve adding $11,800 to
line item 360 of the budget to cover 12 speed humps ($7,000) and
24 signs ($4,800), seconded by Mr. Maulden. Motion passed
unanimously.

Discussion: Mr. Maulden noted that if the Board approves this it
will go back to roads and not increase the security budget.

g. Beach Shelter Rental Policy & Fees
1. Mr. Maulden noted this was also on the ecology agenda and he
attended their meeting this month. Mr. Maulden noted he sent
over to the security commission a copy of the shelter house
history from Jim Donnells. Mr. Maulden noted that they had no
idea that the shelter reservation would lead to people renting
the shelter and taking over the whole beach. Mr. Maulden noted
that one thing Randy discussed at the meeting was there are a
lot of people who work at REMC (where he works) and he
could offer a couple of hundred dollars to rent the beach and
they would easily have 1,000 people on the beach and a beer
truck. Mr. Maulden noted that there are a lot of contractors,
business owners, and realtors who live here. Mr. Maulden
noted that any of them could start advertising for anyone to
come here, and they would be supplied with free beer. Mr.
Maulden noted during the 12 weeks of the summer the beach
could have 400 or 500 people on it every week. Mr. Maulden
noted that they needed to get this nipped in the bud before
something happens. Mr. Clancy noted he did some homework
on this. Mr. Clancy noted that there is not listed a maximum
occupancy for the shelter house. Mr. Clancy noted, like Mrs.
Bay has mentioned before, when you rent the shelter house you
are renting the shelter house not the beach or the old shelter
house. Mr. Clancy noted that he spoke with Mr. Leavitt, the
Fire Chief, and he mentioned that based off the square footage
of the 40x40 structure it is 1,600 sq feet and a good rule of
thumb is 20 sq feet per occupant which would make the
maximum number of occupancies of 80 people. Tom Golias
noted that know that we know that if we allow more than that
we have a liability. Mr. Clancy noted that currently anyone
over 50 they had to pay for a port-o-pot or pay a septic fee. Mr.
Clancy noted that as part of his recommendation to the Board
and noted it would be up for discussion and he knows people
have had these parties at the beach and invited the whole



community and mentioned some of these people are his friends.
Mr. Maulden noted he has attended them, and they are a good
time. Mr. Clancy agreed. Mr. Clancy noted he personally,
looking at the safety and security of everything, he doesn’t
believe a freeholder should be able to rent the beach and have
an open invitation where there is no number of people they can
provide to the CSCD. Mr. Quill asked what if they put up a
tent. Mrs. Bay noted if there are 15 or less, they must have a
beach pass, if they have more than 15 people, they must fill out
a facility use agreement. There was discussion on the facility
use agreement. Ted Adolay noted that he would like to see it
continue for a baseball team or if someone wants to have a
wedding here. Mr. Adolay noted that what they needed to do
was include you can no longer rent the beach if you are using if
for a business situation where you are bringing people in who
are not associated with the lakes. Mr. Adolay noted whether it’s
a wedding, a baseball team, a family, or someone related that is
acceptable. Mr. Adolay noted that you can’t have it advertised
come one come all, please come to my party. Mr. Adolay noted
he believed that should not happen. Mr. Adolay noted that the
reason that everyone was angry about the fireworks this year is
because that other event at the beach happened two weeks
before it. Mr. Clancy noted the one thing that worried him
about having the larger events are there are business owners
here who have seen what happens at these larger gatherings and
this is the cheapest company picnic they could have and there
would be multiple people here. Mr. Clancy noted he believed
there should be a cap. Mrs. Vavul noted that they would have to
change the facility use agreement. Amy Sherman asked to
speak. Mrs. Sherman noted her son planned to get married at
the beach next year, but she agreed there should be a cap. Mr.
Clancy noted that an issue that has been brought up if there are
more than a certain number of people at a party, they start to
take over the other shelter. Mr. Maulden asked who came up
with the facility use agreement. Mrs. Bay noted that it is in the
current rule book that if they have more than 15 people on the
beach, they must fill out a facility use agreement. Mrs. Bay
noted this is so people can bring their extended families and
friends. Brenda Maulden asked if there was a way to restrict
advertising. There was discussion. Mrs. Bay noted that she felt
it could upset freeholders if they tried to restrict who they could
have join them at the beach. Mr. Maulden noted they can put a
cap on how many people they can have. Mrs. Vavul asked if
they are creating another thing they can’t police or enforce. Mr.
Clancy noted that they are still going to get people who write
80 guests and show up with 100. Mr. Adolay noted that on the
form they could put no commercial use. Mr. Quill asked if they
could put a maximum capacity sign in the shelter. Mr. Leavitt
noted the problem is it’s an open-site shelter so it could easily



go to 5 sq feet per person instead of 20 and the 20 sq feet right
now is what puts it at 80 people. Mr. Leavitt noted that it really
could be a lot more than that. Mr. Leavitt noted from a fire code
standpoint no. Mr. Maulden noted it was never intended for 400
people to come to that shelter. Mr. Clancy noted that they did
need the signage, they can decide the maximum number.

2. Mr. Clancy asked if they wanted to put a cap on the facility use
agreement. Mr. Clancy suggested putting a cap of 30 people for
the facility use agreement. Mrs. Brown asked if any big parties
were already on the books. Mr. Maulden noted this would be
for following year. Ted Adolay asked if the shelter house made
money. There was discussion about the revenue being minimal.
Mr. Adolay noted that there should just be no commercial
activity. Mr. Clancy noted that if they went with no commercial
activity that would not prevent the company picnics. Mr. Quill
noted that is why they really need to add some larger dollar
amounts. Mr. Burke noted that the should find a way to write it
so it prevents corporate events but allows families. Mr.
Maulden noted that if there were a larger cost to it, that would
prevent people from renting it for birthdays and family events.
Mr. Clancy tabled this topic. Mr. Clancy noted he liked what
Ted said about it not being used for commercial use or
advertising. Mr. Clancy noted he liked that Amy was ok with
the number of people per square foot.

h. Personal Buoys

1. Mr. Clancy noted this was on the agenda because of the
volleyball nets. Mrs. Bay noted she heard back from one of the
freeholders owning a volleyball net and they cannot remove it
themselves. Mrs. Bay noted that it seems like volleyball nets
may be very involved and difficult to remove. Ted Adolay
noted that some of those volleyball nets have been here the
whole time he has lived here and asked why they are being
removed now. Mr. Maulden noted it is part of the buoys and
other freeholders are upset that their buoys were removed but
the volleyball nets weren’t. Mr. Clancy asked if only one
freeholder had contacted the office, and Mrs. Bay confirmed
they were. There was discussion over the removal of volleyball
nets. Mr. Quill noted it did not sound like the freeholder was
against the removal, they just weren’t able to remove it. Mr.
Clancy tabled this topic.

12. New Business
a. Speed Limit & Ticketing
1. Mrs. Bay noted that there was a copy of the ordinance in their
packets and asked Mike Leavitt if he wanted to give some
background on this. Mr. Leavitt noted that there is an
ordinance, but if they write a ticket nothing is going to happen
unless it’s over 40MPH because it’s not a citation it would



become a civil proceeding that the county is not going to
pursue. Mr. Quill asked if they are supposed to enforce CSCD
ordinances. Mr. Leavitt noted that the deputies do not enforce
our ordinances. Mr. Maulden noted that Roger told them that
the county set speed limits. Mr. Leavitt noted that Roger wrote
that ordinance which sets the speed limits in the District, the
county sets the speed limits on county roads, and these are not
county roads. Mr. Maulden discussed the lower speed limits on
some roads in the county. Mr. Leavitt noted that the roads here
are private roads with public access. Mr. Maulden asked if they
wrote a ticket would it be automatically thrown out or would
the freeholder have to go to court and then get thrown out. Mr.
Leavitt noted that it would depend on whether the prosecutor
wanted to pursue. Brenda Maulden noted that it would
inconvenience the freeholder if they had to go to court even if
the ticket were thrown out. Mr. Leavitt asked would you want
to write a ticket that you would have to appear in court for that
you know is going to get thrown out. Mr. Leavitt noted that if
someone is going over 40MPH they will write a ticket because
that is enforceable. Mr. Maulden noted that he has not heard of
them writing any speeding tickets. Mr. Leavitt noted that if they
are going over 40MPH, they know that will be enforced so they
do write tickets for that. Mr. Maulden noted that then the only
thing they could do on side roads are the speed humps. There
was discussion on asking the deputies to sit in areas where
people speed. There was discussion on the deputies’ radaring.
Mr. Maulden asked if Nashville came in and patrolled could
they write tickets and would it go to the same prosecutors. Mr.
Leavitt noted that he didn’t believe they had a traffic court
themselves, they would go to Brown County.

b. Beach Parking

1. Mr. Clancy noted that if they decided to add paving then that
would need to be added to the budget. Mr. Clancy noted he felt
it needed paved. Mr. Maulden was thankful the signs were out
and were put out so quickly. Mr. Quill discussed striping the
area. There was discussion over paving it from ramp to ramp in
the beach parking area. Mr. Burke noted he believed making
the accommodation for the freeholders is a positive thing.
There was discussion on getting quotes to include this in the
budget. Mr. Clancy asked Mrs. Bay to get quotes from the
contractor and add this to the budget.

¢. Intoxicated Boating
1. Mrs. Vavul brought intoxicated boating. Mrs. Bay noted her
boat patrol staff were not law enforcement and cannot issue a
DUI. Mrs. Bay noted that if they see a drunk boater they should
call the police, or they can call her, and she can call the police.
Mrs. Brown noted that she normally suggests they switch



drivers if she believes they could be under the influence during
boat patrol hours. Mr. Maulden asked what happens after hours
when the boat patrol was not on. Mrs. Bay noted that they
needed to call dispatch, or they could call her, or Nick, and they
would call dispatch.

2. Mr. Clancy discussed an incident that occurred on Friday the
4™ after boat patrol was done for the evening. Mr. Clancy noted
he spoke with an eyewitness who was there that evening and
they said that there were multiple people on the beach and in
the water watching fireworks when a white Bayliner
approached the beach area and hit the swimming area line and
they came into the swimming area and almost crashed into the
peninsula. Mr. Clancy noted that the eyewitness was in the
water when this happened. Mrs. Bay noted she received a
phone call that evening of a boat going through the swimming
area at the beach and shortly later received another call that this
boat had the swim rope attached and was in a cove. Mr. Clancy
noted that the eyewitness saw the lot number on the watercraft.
Mrs. Bay noted she had contacted the freeholder, and they were
aware of tonight’s meeting and the Board meeting next week
but could not make it this evening. Mrs. Bay noted that she
asked them to write a narrative and still has not received it.
Mrs. Bay noted that they said they did not hit the swimming
area rope. Mrs. Bay noted that the deputy on for the county
responded to this incident. Mr. Clancy noted that the
eyewitness was very adamant about what happened. Mr. Quill
asked how much the rope cost. Mrs. Bay noted that the
replacement rope is $2,000. Mrs. Vavul noted if they are not
going to follow up when you asked them to write a narrative, it
seems there is a lack of care on their part. Mr. Clancy noted that
he would like to formulate a rule when a boat enters the
swimming area, they lose their boating privileges for a year.
Mrs. Bay noted that there was a ticket issued on Sunday as
another person went into the swimming area. Mrs. Brown noted
this was a big deal. A freeholder noted all the boating accidents
this past weekend across the country. Mrs. Vavul noted that she
felt they needed to make an example otherwise it would get
worse. There was discussion on people driving intoxicated. Mr.
Maulden noted that freeholders are allowed to drink on their
boats, they just can’t be intoxicated. There was discussion over
boat patrol being allowed to go at a faster speed during no wake
if needed. Mr. Maulden noted that they needed a
recommendation to make to the Board regarding the boat going
through the swimming area.

MOTION: Mrs. Brown motioned to approve recommending to
the Board that lot owners of WS 59 lose lake privileges for 2
calendar years and be held responsible for all costs associated



with
unani

the damage, seconded by Mr. Burke. Motion passed
mously.

Discussion: Mr. Murtha discussed doubling the price for
renewing the decals. Mr. Quill discussed holding freeholders
financially responsible for damaging CSCD property.

13. Commission Member Concerns:

1.

14. Adjourn (9:40 PM)

Mr. Murtha asked about the automated flag email. Mr.
Maulden noted they had voted to disapprove them, but when it
went to the Board, they decided to allow them. There was
discussion over the driver of the boat not being allowed to
engage it.

Mr. Clancy noted that he saw a facebook post and he wanted
everyone in the community to remember to be responsible and
respectful to other people. Mr. Clancy noted that someone had
commented to a freeholder that they are the ones who chose to
live on a party lake. Mr. Clancy noted that this is not a party
lake, this is a residential lake. Mr. Clancy noted that the people
who believe they can come here and throw parties and not be
respectful to their neighbors they are in the wrong.

MOTION: Mr. Burke moved to adjourn, seconded by Mrs.
Vavul. Motion passed unanimously.
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